Dear Members
 
      Government, vide its notification dated 13.9.2023, (copy attached) has reconstituted the RoDTEP Committee for recommending updated ceiling rates for RoDTEP for all sectors for all exporters including SEZs and EOUs.
 
2.   First meeting of the new RoDTEP Committee meeting for updating the Ceiling Rates was held on 26.9.2023.
 
3.    It was informed that the RoDTEP Committee had already submitted their recommendations for SEZs and EOUs about one year back. The Government/Commerce Ministry has not notified the rates because of budget constraints for extending the scheme to SEZ and EOUs and to some sectors in DTA. EPCES insisted again to cover SEZs and EOUs under RoDTEP and to cover at least some sectors to start with where domestic procurement of raw materials is high. But this decision will be taken by the Commerce Ministry and not by the RoDTEP Committee. EPCES is and will keep following up with the Commerce Ministry. It was informed by the Committee Chairman that for certain products, the rate recommended is higher than rates for DTA. Therefore, it is important for the exporters in SEZ and EOUs to submit revised data for updating the ceiling rates for the RoDTEP.
 
4.   The reconstituted Committee has circulated a simplified draft immediately for submission of data by exporters and sought comments from exporters for any changes in the draft format for comments by 10 October 2023.
 
5.   Members are requested to submit any suggestions, if any, for changes in the attached data format by 10.10.2023 by email at rodtep.dbk@gov.in and ddg@epces.in
 
 
Regards
 
DG
EPCES

